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Great start everyone! I am enormously
proud of how well the children have
started or returned to school, especially
those children that have found it a little
bit tricky to get back into a routine. Please
remember that we are always here to help
and give some extra encouragement.  
 
Our Attendance Team is made of: 

Me (Mrs Allen) 
Mr Bonny-Meekings 
Miss Roberts 
Helpful Bear (you can find him in the
Head Space) 

 

- HEADTEACHERS COMMENTS -
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At Fradley Park we believe "What happens early, matters for a lifetime"

HAVE A GREAT WEEKEND
EVERYONE!
CHRISSIE ALLEN – HEADTEACHER

I am so impressed with the number of
children who managed to complete the
Summer Reading Challenge at the library
this year, and I am still finding certificates
appearing on my desk in week 2. Keep
them coming!  

 

Our youngest children are still developing
their independence and even our older
children can misplace a jumper. I have two,
brand new, unnamed jumpers in my office
(one blue and one green) that I found on the
floor. I am looking after them and waiting for
them to be claimed. We do not have a lost
property box in school so please just let
class teachers know if your child has
misplaced something. 

Anything unclaimed, after an extended
period, will be washed and passed to the
FOFP (Friends of Fradley Park) for the
second-hand uniform sale. 

UNIFORMSUMMER READING
CHALLENGE

ATTENDANCE 

- WEEKLY ROUND UP -

The children
should have
received a
sticker and a
certificate to
congratulate
them on their
achievements by
the end of this
week. Please let
your class
teacher know if
your child has
been missed and
we will rectify
that! Well done
to everyone who
took part. 

It has been a wonderful week in school – our first full week of
the school year. The children are settling into new routines and
rising to our high expectations for learning and behaviour. 
 
I have been amazed to see the number of children in Year 3
achieving their pen license this week – such a milestone for
them and it must feel very grown up! 

Murphy’s friend (Murphy is our school mascot) Helpful Bear has
been introduced to the children and has already had several
cuddles in our ‘Head Space’ room.  

In Assembly, the children have talked about being ‘Caring’ and
this is our focused ‘Learning and Living Behaviour’ for the
Autumn Term.  The children are receiving praise and house tokens
when caring behaviours are demonstrated throughout the day.  
 
I will be hosting the first HT Chat of the school year on Thursday
16th October 8.45-10.00am. Please join me for a hot drink and
some sweet treats in the school hall and meet with other parents.
Hope to see lots of you there! 
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RECEPTION TEAM
UPDATE

What a fantastic first week we’ve had in Nursery! We are
so proud of how well the children have settled into their
new environment. It’s been a week full of smiles,
curiosity and new friendships. 

The children have been exploring their new classroom
and outdoor area. From building towers in the
construction area to splashing in the water tray, they’ve
shown confidence and a growing sense of
independence. We’ve been focusing on routines and
learning each other’s names. 

Miss Pearson and Mr Clancy are so proud of all our
Nursery children this week! They are all super stars!

NURSERY TEAM
UPDATE!

UPDATES ON THIS WEEK’S
LEARNING!

Wow! What an amazing start to our school life we have
had in Reception!

The children have all been absolutely fantastic. They
have settled in well, made new friends, had lots of fun
and are learning their new routines well. We have
thoroughly enjoyed getting to know each and every one
of your children, learning about their interests and
playing with them in provision.

The children have been exploring the book 'In Our Hands'
along with the rest of the school. From this we have
thought about how to look after our world and more
specifically our school and our classroom. The children
have helped come up with our class charter which
includes things such as 'being kind', 'helping others' and
'trying our best'. We have also been busy making some
super artwork ready for our new classroom displays.

Well done everyone (parents too!) on a brilliant start to
Reception!
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In year 1 we have had a fabulous week! We have
got to know our classroom areas and have enjoyed
each space to the fullest.
 
In literacy we have discussed the themes of our
book focus 'In our hands' and we have created our
own hands to represent ourselves to have up to
show how our class is a community who work
together show kindness and compassion just like
the children in the book.
 
In maths we have started to sort and count objects
into groups. We have looked at how we can group
items into different objects, colours and shapes.
 
In Art we have started to look at spirals and
enjoyed making our playground a masterpiece. We
used chalk to experiment with using our bodies to
create spirals on the floor. We really enjoyed
creating different size and coloured spirals.
 
In science we have started to look at the different
parts of our bodies and discussed what we can see
and what we cannot.
 
It has been a lovely first full week.

YEAR 2 TEAM
UPDATE

Our first full week back has been a busy one. We have
continued to read and engage with our book focus text 'In Our
Hands' and finished our learning off with thinking about ways
we can look after our planet and the people within it. The
children all drew around their hands and wrote their ideas in
the palms. These have been added to our display. We can't
wait for you to see it!

We have been working hard to write on even smaller
handwriting lines in Year 2, the children have adapted well!
Check out Ernest’s letter to the Little Girl. Miss Yates and Mrs
Campion were blown away by all of the children’s thoughts
and questions.

In Maths we have been focusing on tens and ones in 2 digit
numbers and placing these practically on a place value chart.
The children enjoyed working in their talk partners to complete
this activity.

We have continued to develop our sense of responsibility this
week by taking good care of our sweet pea seeds. Some
have started to grow! Let's hope everyones sweet pea seeds
have the right conditions to grow.

We have named our new class bear Fluffy and he will be
coming home with a special someone each week just as
Charlie Bear did- keep your eyes peeled for updates on this! 

YEAR 1 TEAM
UPDATE

UPDATES ON THIS WEEK’S
LEARNING!
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This week, Year 3 have continued to focus on our whole-
school book 'In Our Hands', thinking about the positive
impact that we can have on the world if we all work
together as a community. They really enjoyed creating
their own character and choosing effective adjectives to
describe them - our class are fantastic artists!

They also worked on their writing, composing diary entries
from the perspective of the characters they created. We
have already handed out 3 pen licences in the first two
weeks - well done, Year 3!

In maths, we continued to work on our knowledge of place
value, using base ten and place value counters to help us
with our working out.

We also had our first PE lessons this week, playing games
involving balance and coordination, in addition to planning
our own machinery-inspired dance routines.

We also introduced our first history - The Stone Age -
which we will continue to learn about this half term. What
a fantastic start to the term!

SAFEGUARDING
UPDATE

As you know children’s well-being is
particularly important to us at FP. Please
read the tips below on how to support signs
of stress in your little ones. Further
safeguarding advice for parents can be
found by searching #wakeupwednesday 

YEAR 3 TEAM
UPDATE

UPDATES ON THIS WEEK’S
LEARNING!
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18.07.25 Friday School Closes for Summer Holidays

01.09.25
02.09.25

Monday &
Tuesday

INSET Days

03.09.25 Wednesday School Re Opens - Autumn Term

FRADLEY PARK NOTICE
BOARD

Every school day
counts! Thank you for

supporting your child's
attendance at Fradley

Park.

Class Attendance 
Nursery - 97.9%

 Reception - 98.4% 
Year 1 -100 %
Year 2 -100 %
Year 3 - 99.1%

  

Fradley Park’s 
Grand Total - 99.3%DATES FOR THE

DIARY

ATTENDANCE
MATTERS

Attendance matters at
Fradley Park Primary
and Nursery School.

The more our children
attend school, the

more we can learn,
achieve and celebrate

success together.

We are excited to share that Time
Together sessions will be starting up
again on Monday 15th September,
from 8:30am – 8:45am. These
sessions will run every Monday for
the rest of this half term, alternating
between reading and maths
activities – and we’ll be kicking
things off with reading.

Thank you for the helpful feedback
you shared last term. To give
everyone the chance to join in, we’ll
now change the day of Time
Together each half term. After the
October half term break, sessions
will move to Tuesdays.

We can’t wait to welcome you back
for these lovely opportunities to
learn alongside your child.

TIME TOGETHER
SESSIONS










